
Hebron  Conservation Commission  
Minutes (approved) October 19, 2022 
 
In attendance: Martha Twombly (co-chair), Paul Connor, Barbara Kohout (alt) 
Guest: Stacey Darlington 
 
Barb was elevated to full member. 
 
September 2022 Draft minutes will be held over for review in November. 
 
There were no permits to review. 
 
Wetlands Protection Overlay District (WPOD) – discussion of changes for 2023 Town Meeting. 
Stacey said she was in attendance to participate in on conversations regarding changes to the 
Wetland Protection District. The group reviewed the WPOD page by page, and some 
suggestions were made. Martha asked all to begin reviewing the Hebron Zoning Regulations 
and the WPOD specifically for further discussion when the full HCC is in attendance. 
 
Hebron Town Forest – Cockermouth Ledge Trail 
Martha said Bob Wisniewski had started laying trees along the CLT out from the kiosk, as the 
banks have been eroded by foot traffic this summer. The trail needs a work day to shore up and 
stabilize. A work date will be scheduled after Thanksgiving. 
 
Hebron Beach – NHDES letter of 4-10-19 announcing suspension of DES Ecoli testing at town 
beach. Discussion. Decided to request the selectboard pick up testing at Hebron Beach and now 
the Charles Bean Conservation Area due to a significant rise in the use of the shallow area by 
people and pets via boat. 
 
Folks were reminded to register for the NHACC conference. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:09. PC/BK unanimous. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Martha Twombly 


